Penfield Rangers Soccer Club

Minutes from the Board Meeting on February 11, 2007

Board Members Present:

Rui Amorim, Ron Bartlett, Steve Bartlett, Jon Brown, Simon Buisman, Joe Carder, Steve Farina, Vicky Hansen, Jim Lundy, Tom Lynd, Randy Spaan, Dennis Skrtic, Dave Vadas, Dave Weiner

Meeting called to order at 6 p.m.

Minutes from the January board meeting were approved as submitted.

PRESIDENT'S REPORT

March 19/20 was chosen as a tentative date for resolving field conflicts from the RDYSL schedule

<u>TREASURER</u>

Discussion regarding coaches from last year who still need to submit form for registration fee refund

Only 80% of registration funds have been collected to date.

REGISTRAR

Discussion on team placement in divisions

EQUIPMENT COORDINATOR

Size 4 game balls were distributed to younger teams.

OTHER BUSINESS

Discussion regarding a Rangers night at Paetec Park. K. LoCicero will follow up on selecting a night for a Rangers game to be played before a Rhinos game and the purchase of a block of 150 tickets.

K. LoCicero will continue to pursue creating a coaches clinic with Rhinos players for this summer

The coaching committee will create and distribute feedback form regarding the indoor season

Fall tryout coordinator tabled

As a clarification, every team is to receive \$200 for training in addition to their tournament funds

The first meeting for Kicks for Kids had twelve volunteers who divided into committees to begin the many tasks necessary to prepare for the charity tournament.

Discussion was held on raising \$100 per team for the KFK tournament

Sean Doherty completed his E license

Preliminary discussion regarding creating a top ten priority item list for the board for 2007. Further discussion to be held next meeting

D. Skrtic will pursue the feasibility of creating a method for coaches to access a directory of all coaches email addresses and phone numbers

B. Thurston and R. Bartlett will participate in creating next seasons micro program for U6-8 age players

Coaching committee will meet regarding training needs and guidelines for new coaches and player skills/techniques

It was suggested that the board members establish guidelines for team sponsorship

Penfield Rangers Soccer Club

Minutes from the Board Meeting on March 4, 2007

Board Members Present:

Rui Amorim, Ron Bartlett, Steve Bartlett, Chris Bridenbaugh, Simon Buisman, Sean Doherty, Vicky Hansen, Randy Spaan, Dennis Skrtic, Dave Weiner

Meeting called to order at 6 p.m.

Minutes from the February board meeting were approved as submitted.

PRESIDENT'S REPORT

Discussion was held on priority list/goals for 2007. Dave W. will submit top ten from list based upon discussion.

TREASURER

Budget was submitted and discussed

REGISTRAR

17 teams with 260 players

WEBSITE COORDINATOR

Domain Renewed for 2 years

OTHER BUSINESS

Indoor feedback form: Form was presented by the coaching committee. It will need to be submitted to Dennis S. so that it can be sent to team managers. At younger age groups parents will be asked to fill out the forms. Players from older age groups will fill out the forms, as parents are not usually in attendance.

Jon Brown has volunteered to be Fall Tryout Coordinator. A committee will need to be formed to help. All teams will tryout in September. Dates are still TBD.

Registration fees need to be set, however, indoor fees impact that decision, so the amount of indoor time to be purchased must be decided first.

Chris will follow up on field use permits from the town and school

Practice space for three teams at the U8-U10 level at Premier Sports was agreed to be adequate. The space is too small for U11 teams.

Discussion on the three indoor facilities, Nozzolio complex, Premier Sports and Brighton Sports Zone, was held.

Field Coordinator sent messages to coaches regarding the RDYSL and Rangers/Strikers field scheduling meetings

Coaches Committee will review the mission statement and submit it to the Executive Board

Registrar sent out emails regarding the RDYSL's new play up policy

Rothfuss Park will open October 1

All fields at the town hall will be open this summer. Jackson Road, from Atlantic north to the first housing development will be closed July 1st. This could impact access to the fields, however, the date might be moved back to August 1st.

Hole-in-one contest at the community center is May 31-June 9. Younger teams fields might be affected.

Discussion on adult Rangers team and their affiliation, field use and fees charged. Chris will follow up with the team.